A regular monthly meeting of the Gilmore Township Board was held on

Wednesday, September 9™,2020 at the Gilmore Township Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: McConnell, Gibbs, Marshall, Silker, Lasher

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: None

AGENDA: The supervisor circulated a copy of the agenda to each Board Member

for their review. A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by Silker to approve

the agenda as presented.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The Clerk circulated a copy of the August 12th, 2020 meeting

minutes to each Board Member for their review. The Supervisor asked for any

corrections. A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by Marshall to

approve the previous minutes as presented.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer circulated a copy of the Treasurer’s report

to each Board Member and read it aloud. A motion was made by McConnell and

seconded by Gibbs to approve the Treasurer’s report in the amount of $12,979.85

with check numbers 8688-8700.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: A. Sign for township hall. A discussion was held on .
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placing a sign on the township hall stating the year t‘h&h-aﬂ-was-p‘rafed-rn%e—ffr

service—A motion was made by Gibbs and seconded by McConnell to approve the
purchase of the sign in the amount of $65.00 from All State Sign Company in
Farwell. All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0.

B. Cemetery well update. Gibbs stated that Dan Moore repaired the well in the
east side cemetery at no charge to the township. Gibbs stated that Dan also
recommended removing the pump head before winter arrives. Thank you to Dan
Moore for his help with this matter.

C. 2020 census. The township is ranking the lowest in the county for reporting for
the 2020 census. Census workers will be at Pohl’s Party Store on the 16t and 22"
of September.



D. Drain assessments. The Supervisor attended the meeting with the drain
commission and reported that the township will be responsible for $8357.60 in
assessments. There is no appeal process for this matter.

E. The supervisor has been in contact with Roger Hauck and the DNR on setting
some limitations on Littlefield lake. Roger Hauck will have further discussions with
the DNR on setting up a meeting for residents and all others who would like to
attend. The meeting will not be in the near future due to Covid-19.

NEW BUSINESS: none

OFFICER’S REPORTS: Gibbs spoke on the upcomihg election in November.
Marshall stated that she is not going to complete separate fire and garbage
reports due to the fact that they are already included in the treasurer’s report,
Marshall also stated that taxpayers will pay interest on their taxes if they are not
paid for by the 14" of September, 2020. McConnell stated that there is a tire
collection at the fair grounds on the 12t of September from 8 until noon.
PUBLIC COMMENT:

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by Silker to
adjourn the meeting at 8:08 p.m.

All Yeas being heard the meeting was adjourned.

Thomas G Gibbs, Clerk, %approved minutes September 9*, 2020.
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